Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
CARPE DIEM COMMUNITY SOLUTIONS, INC.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIMES: Thursday, August 30, 2018, 5:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m., CT. A formal presentation and public comment period will begin at 6:00 p.m., CT.

PLACE: Holiday Inn, 2001 Martin Luther King Boulevard, Panama City

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The intent of these projects is to widen 5.5 miles of U.S. 231 from four to six lanes with bike lanes, sidewalks, and drainage improvements. Approximately 1.6 miles of Segment 7, from U.S. 98 (15th Street) to north of State Road (S.R.) 368 (23rd Street), includes adding flyover ramps on U.S. 98 at the intersection of U.S. 231 and on S.R. 77 (Martin Luther King, Jr. Boulevard) over U.S. 231. Martin Luther King, Jr. Boulevard will be widened from four to six lanes from East 23rd Street to 15th Street. It will bridge over U.S. 231 and the Bay Line Railroad. Segment 7 is funded for right-of-way acquisition and construction. Bids for construction will be received fall 2023. Approximately 3.9 miles of Segment 8, from north of 23rd Street to north of Pipeline Road, include features such as widening S.R. 389 (East Avenue) from Sherman Avenue to Baldwin Road and Transmitter Road from C Street to Brooke Lane from two to four lanes. Additionally, a new six lane bridge will be built over Mill Bayou. Segment 8 is funded for right-of-way acquisition. However, construction is not funded in the current FDOT Five-Year Work Program for Segment 8. Additional right-of-way will be required.

During the informal portion of the hearing, Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) representatives will be available to discuss the projects, answer questions, and receive your comments. A court reporter will also be available to receive your comments. During the formal portion of the hearing, FDOT will make a presentation which will be followed by public comments.

For more information, follow the Florida Department of Transportation District Three on Twitter @myfdot_nwfl or like us on Facebook at www.facebook.com/MyFDOTNWFL.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Lonnie Barber, P.E., FDOT Project Manager, toll-free at 1(888)638-0250, extension 1464 or via email at lonnie.barber@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Lonnie Barber, P.E., FDOT Project Manager, at the above phone number or email address. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Lonnie Barber, P.E., FDOT Project Manager, toll-free at 1(888)638-0250, extension 1464 or via email at lonnie.barber@dot.state.fl.us.
